
[image: image1.wmf]
Metropolitan King County Council
Growth Management and Unincorporated Areas Committee

Staff Report

	Agenda Item No.:
	2
	Name:
	Olivia Aguilar

	Briefing Item:
	2002-B0079
	Date:
	May 21, 2002

	Attending:
	Steve Norman, King County Housing Authority
	
	


SUBJECT:  
King County Housing Authority grant to redevelop public housing community in White Center.

BACKGROUND:
King County Housing Authority

The King County Housing Authority (KCHA) administers a range of quality affordable rental and homeownership programs for residents of King County. The Authority serves more than 13,000 households, including families, the elderly and disabled.

Hope VI Grant
The HOPE VI program serves as a vital role in the Department of Housing and Urban Development’s efforts to transform severely distressed public housing into mixed-income communities. 
Last year HUD received 66 requests, from 32 cities including the District of Columbia, for HOPE VI funding. More than $491 million in Hope VI grants were awarded last year.  A competitive process for selecting the winners was based upon the effectiveness of the applicant’s public housing revitalization plans. The King County Housing Authority was one of only 16 applicants that were funded.

On September 27, 2001 the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) awarded a $35 million Hope VI Grant to the KCHA.  The grant will be used to transform the Park Lake Homes public housing development into a mixed-income community and revitalize the surrounding community.  
Summary

Park Lake Homes I Project
Park Lake Homes, which is located south of the Seattle city line, in White Center, is considered King County Housing Authority’s largest and oldest public housing development.  The development was built during World War II and was used to temporarily house wartime civilian defense workers.  
The $35 million Hope VI grant, awarded to the King County Housing Authority, will be used to replace 569 distressed units at Park Lake Homes with 900 new units: 300 new public housing units, 200 affordable rental units, and 400 for-sale homes. The Authority has committed to a replacement plan for the 269 public housing units that would not be rebuilt at the site.

In addition, the revitalization plan contains a Village Green concept that includes a new elementary school, a new public library, a new day care facility, Head Start classrooms and an expanded community center.  Efforts to lessen the isolation of the Park Lake Homes development from its surrounding neighborhood include linking the new Park Lake development internal streets with the surrounding White Center neighborhood and commercial area. 
Projected funds for the Park Lake Homes project total more than $232 million which includes $197,005,949 from Non-HUD public and private funds.  The housing authority expects to break ground for the new development in 2004. 
ATTACHMENTS:  None



Q:\COMMITTEE GM 2002\staff reports\2002-B0079 Briefing on KCHA -Hope VI Parl Lake Homes Project.doc  06/03/02  7:50 AM

_1014983989.doc


�












